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Pueblo Dam Hydro plant named for Broderick 

 

A hydroelectric generation plant at Pueblo Dam was named for longtime executive director Jim Broderick 
of the district which is building the facility. 

The Southeastern Colorado Water Conservancy District Board Thursday unanimously passed a resolution 
naming the plant the James W. Broderick Hydroelectric Power Facility at Pueblo Dam when it is 
completed. 

“Jim always takes a proactive approach through strategic planning and forward thinking in addressing the 
many and complex challenges that confront the Southeastern District, seeking solutions that are fair and 
equitable, and that protect and conserve the water resources of Colorado and the Southeastern District,” 
Board President Bill Long in proposing the resolution. 

Broderick has led the team constructing the hydro plant through the initial steps for obtaining a Lease of 
Power Privilege from the Bureau of Reclamation to the eventual construction. 

After obtaining final Reclamation approval to construct the hydro plant in 2017, the District signed a 
design-build contract with Mountain States Hydro of Sunnyside, Wash. Construction began in September 
of 2017, and is now substantially completed. Testing of the equipment at the plant is underway, and 
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should be completed in May, when flows on the Arkansas River will increase to optimal levels for power 
production. 

The $20.3 million hydro plant will use the natural flows released from the North Outlet at Pueblo Dam to 
the Arkansas River without consumption of any water. The plant uses three turbines and two generators 
individually or in combination to produce up to 7.5 megawatts of electricity at flows ranging from 35 to 
810 cubic feet per second. 

Based on historic averages, the hydro plant will be able to generate an average of 28 million kilowatt-
hours annually, or enough electricity to power 2,500 homes. 

The plant was funded by loans from the Colorado Water Conservation Board and the District’s Enterprise 
Activity. 

“This is an important step for the District,” Broderick said. “We envision this as a long-term revenue 
source for Enterprise programs, such as the Arkansas Valley Conduit. Equally important will be the new 
source of clean power we have created.” 

Power from Pueblo Dam Hydro will be sold to the city of Fountain, and to Fort Carson, through a 
separate agreement with Colorado Springs Utilities for the first 10 years of generation. For the next 20 
years, Fountain will purchase all of the power generated by the plant. 

“We’re very excited,” said Curtis Mitchell, utilities director for Fountain, and vice-president of the 
Southeastern Board. “This provides us with a source of clean electric power, and it has the added benefit 
of saving money for our ratepayers.” 

 

 

 


